326 W MADISON ST CHICAGO August 25, 1942.

TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

Mr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
University of Kansas,
Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Allen:

Thanks very much for your letter of August 20th addressed to Jimmy Corcoran, advising that you will serve on the All-America Basketball Board.

Thanks also for your nominations of players for the College All-Star squad. After all nominations have been received from the members of the Board, they will be tabulated and a list thereof sent to each member for a second vote.

Sincerely,

HARRY D. WILSON, Director,

College All-Star Basketball Game,

Room 807, 326 W. Madison St.

hdw/fml